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REMINDER - 2025 ASSESSMENTS 

Monthly assessments for the year 2025 are $44.00. This monthly amount will started at the begin-
ning of January 2025. End of the year statements and payment coupons for 2025 were mailed out 
to homeowners at the end of December. If you did not receive yours, please contact the office at 
630-393-3033 or email Mickie at michele@summerlakeshomeowners.org and a new set can be 
picked up or mailed to you. Please note: A negative mark on your statement means you have a 
credit on your account. If you are showing a past due balance on your year end statement, now is a 
good time to get your account caught up before legal action is taken for collection. Going forward, 
assessment payments can be made monthly, quarterly or yearly by either cash or check. Please 
remember to write your lot number on your check. Please do not staple checks. For your con-
venience there is a drop off box in the Clubhouse parking lot, or payments can be mailed or 

dropped off directly to the office. Also for your convenience we offer an auto pay option. Call the of-

fice for details on how we can set that up for you.  

BOARD NEWS 

Summerlakes Homeowners’ Association has needed to address several major issues this past year 

in addition to getting the new pool finished. 

The first issue was the condition of the bridge over Continental Drive. The overall condition of the 

bridge is good but the City raised some concerns. We have already addressed some and are seek-

ing contractors to address the others, primarily with replacing the floor which has some deterio-

rating - but still sound - boards. This work is complicated because of the road underneath, and 

will require flagmen for at least part of the work. 

The next, and most challenging issue happened in September at Continental Pond. There was a 

large and completely unexpected die off of fish which occurred on a Saturday morning, complicat-

ing getting help from outside sources. The investigation into the cause and solution to this inci-

dent has been ongoing and extensive. We have a plan to prevent this from recurring which we be-

gan last fall and will continue to put it into action this spring. This restoration will be costly and 

take two or more years to complete. 

The third problem arose this past fall when the County announced that our hot tub needed to be 

closed. We discovered that government health regulations had changed, and we, like other similar 

facilities were taken by surprise and shut down. We are working on getting this situation resolved 

and want to get the hot tub back into operation as soon as possible. We are aware though, that 

this project will also be costly and, unfortunately, time consuming. 

Each of these issues has involved seeking out qualified sources of information to evaluate the 

problem before we could begin to locate contractors to do the work. Also, each of these projects 

have only portions that can be habdled in house. The majority of the work will require specialized 

labor. 

If you would like to know more about these and other projects going on around Summerlakes 

please come to our Architecture & Maintenance Committee meetings which are held at the Club-

house Annex building at 7PM on the fourth Thursday of each month, except if it is a holiday. 
 

Steve Lewis 

Director, SHA Board 



 
 

There seems to be some confusion about just what SHA does and does 

not provide or have jurisdiction over: 

SHA Maintains/Operates/Provides: the Clubhouse and surrounding 

facilities - including the pool; workout room; gym; Party Annex 

(including renting and monitoring private parties); three playgrounds 

(Clubhouse, Cynthia Park and Continental Park); disc golf course; maintains three ponds 

(the large pond by the Clubhouse and two smaller ponds between Continental and 

Sanchez); community parties (Easter Egg Hunt, Summer Picnic, Fall Festival); common 

property maintenance of flower beds and other common open areas as well as staffing for 

Clubhouse activities. 

SHA Does NOT: supply water for sewer services; maintain homeowner properties; provide 

trash pickup; own streets or issue tickets for parking; provide street lights; own sidewalks; 

supply or maintain mailboxes. 

 

Any complaints about items that SHA does not supply or have control over need to be 

addressed to the following: 

Water Quality - City of Warrenville 

Sewers - City of Warrenville is responsible for the maintenance and operation of all parts of 

the sewer system located on public property. 

Private Property Maintenance (including litter) - City of Warrenville, as stated in the City 

Code: Title 6, chapter 3-3B which concerns lawn maintenance and states that :no litter, 

garbage or debris” shall be present. 

Trash Pickup - trash pickup from private property is handled by the City of Warrenville who 

currently has a contract with Groot. 

Street Lights - all street lights are owned and maintained by the City. 

Streets - all streets in and through Summerlakes are owned, maintained and plowed by the 

City. 

Sidewalks - public sidewalks in Summerlakes belong to the City and not SHA. 

Mailboxes - all mailboxes in Summerlakes are privately owned and maintained according to 

regulations by the USPS. 

Sex Offenders - the State of Illinois monitors the Sex Offender registry. Any concerns about 

those on the registry, including their residence should be addressed to the Warrenville Po-

lice Department. 
 

Jeanne Tassotto 

Secretary, SHA Board 



 

ATTENTION HOMEOWNERS!  

If you are renting out, or no longer residing in your home, please notify the office staff at the 
Clubhouse of these changes so we can keep our records up to date.  

Paid for by the campaign committee of Andy Johnson 

For your convenience, there is a bulletin board at the Clubhouse on 
which you may post your items or homes for sale, help wanted, 
babysitters, events, services you offer, etc. at no cost to you. Postings 
must be of an appropriate and legitimate matter. Flyers, ads, etc. will 
be your responsibility to update. After 30 days the item will be consid-
ered sold or expired and will be removed.  

 

 

HOLIDAY LIGHTS Don’t forget! All exterior decorative holiday lighting and yard decorations must be re-
moved from homes by March 1st, 2025. For more information refer to the Summerlakes Bylaws or the City 

Code Enforcement Office at 630-393-9050.  



City Code 5-3-9 states: No vehicle shall be parked on any street, roadway, or roadway shoulder: 1) 
for a period of twenty four (24) hours after the accumulation of two inches (2") or more of snow; or 
2) until the street or roadway has been cleared of snow. The Police Department assists the Street 
Division during any snowfall event that produces two inches of snow or more by enforcing the City's 
parking ban on streets. The City Code is in place to keep the streets clear for snowplows to efficiently 
and safely remove snow curb to curb. While the Police Department does not have control over when 
snowfall will be removed from City streets, it is empowered to ticket and tow vehicles in violation. 
Towing of vehicles is predicated on various factors, which include the length of time the vehicle was 
illegally parked and the type of hazard it presents.  

 

SIDEWALK SNOW REMOVAL  

Property owners are encouraged to remove snow and ice from the sidewalk in 

front of their homes as a neighborly gesture. There are numerous areas through-

out the City where the sidewalk is located in front of common property where 

there are no homes. In these instances, the City encourages the property owners 

adjacent to these sections of sidewalk to remove the snow and ice.  





                                           

                             Board of Director’s Meeting 

                         January 9, 2025 
 

Motion: To approve the December minutes as written. Motion carried. 

Motion: To approve the December financial reports as written. Motion carried. 

Motion: To approve the updated proposed budget for 2025 as final. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

BOARD MEETING 

February 13, 2025 

6:00 PM 

 

ARCHITECTURAL MEETING 

February 27, 2025  

7:00 PM 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

 

Rental 11-10 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

 

Rental 11-4 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

 

Architecture 

Mtg. 7 pm 

 

Board Mtg. 
6 pm 


